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Summary of the meeting of September 28, 2010

The Chair, Ambassador Virgilio Alcántara, Permanent Representative of the Dominican Republic to the OAS, called the Committee meeting to order and presented the order of business, document CP/CAAP-3073/10 rev. 1, for consideration.  There being no comments by the delegations, the order of business was adopted without changes.
1. Presentation and consideration of the final reports of the CAAP Working Groups for the consideration of the Proposed Program-Budget of the Organization for 2011
The Chair gave the floor to the CAAP Vice Chairs for them to present their respective final reports of the working groups of the CAAP for consideration of the proposed program-budget for 2011 submitted by the Secretary General.

Minister Alberto del Castillo, Alternate Representative of Mexico and Chair of the Working Group to Review the Proposed Program-Budget 2011, presented his report, which was circulated after the meeting as document CAAP/GT/PPP-28/10 corr. 1. Dr. Nicola Virgill-Rolle, Alternate Representative of the Bahamas and Chair of the Working Group to Prepare the Draft Resolution on the 2011 Program-Budget, then presented her respective reports, which were circulated as document CAAP/GT/RPP-12/10.  In her presentation, the Working Group Chair pointed to the need to include a provision in paragraph 20 of the draft resolution to extend the mandate contained in this paragraph beyond the effective period of this resolution.
With no comments from the delegations, the CAAP took note of the final reports presented by the Working Group Chairs, and noted as well as Dr. Virgill-Rolle’s remarks about the need for paragraph 20 of the resolution to be modified.  The Chair of the CAAP expressed appreciation for the work done by the Vice Chairs of the CAAP in their respective capacities as chairs of the working groups in order to reach the necessary consensus.  The Chair also acknowledged and commended the Secretariat for Administration and Finance as well as the Secretariat of the CAAP for their work throughout the process of negotiating the proposed program-budget.
2. Consideration of the draft resolution “Program-Budget of the Regular Fund of the Organization for 2011 and Contributions to FEMCIDI”
The Chair presented the draft resolution contained in document CAAP/GT/RPP-2/10 rev. 6 for the consideration of the delegations, indicating that it had been approved by the Working Group at its meeting the day before.  The Chair noted that Section I of the Draft Resolution, “Budget Appropriations,” reflecting the agreements reached by the Working Group to Review the Proposed Program-Budget, had been tabled for review by the delegations.  He stressed that these numbers would be incorporated into the final version of the draft resolution arising for today’s meeting.  On this subject, the Secretariat briefly explained and made a correction to paragraph 2 of Section I, and indicated how said paragraph would be worded.

In addition, and having taken note of the recommendation made on the the draft resolution by the Working Group’s Chair, who pointed to the need for paragraph III.B.20 to include a sentence on amendments to Article 104 of the General Standards for it to be valid beyond the effective period of this resolution, the Chair suggested including the following sentence in paragraph 20 of the draft resolution to be presented to the Permanent Council: “This provision shall remain in effect indefinitely, until amended by the General Assembly.” In that regard, the Chair stated that inclusion of the sentence would be in keeping with Article 95 of the General Standards.

The Chair submitted the draft resolution “Program-Budget of the Regular Fund of the Organization for 2011 and Contributions to FEMCIDI” (document CAAP/GT/RPP-2/10 rev. 6) for consideration by the Committee, along with the provision that is to be included in paragraph III.B.20 as well as the numbers for Section I, as distributed during this meeting.

The delegations of Chile and Peru made specific proposals for editorial changes in two paragraphs, to which the Committee agreed.  The draft resolution “Program-Budget of the Regular Fund of the Organization for 2011 and Contributions to FEMCIDI” was approved by the CAAP for referral to the Permanent Council, with the changes outlined and agreed on during the meeting.

3. Other business
The delegation of the United States expressed its appreciation for the work done by the Chair, the Vice Chairs, and the Secretariat during the negotiation process.  The delegation of Grenada similarly expressed its appreciation for the work done during the previous few weeks.  Ambassador Frank Almaguer also touched on the subject, thanking the Chair and the Vice Chair for their work and the delegations for their work and commitment.
The Committee bade farewell to the Alternate Representative of Chile, Minister-Counsellor Francisco Bernales, who will no longer be taking part in the meetings of the CAAP.
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